
War Memorial Meeting 
Minutes for Sept. 24, 2019 

Hilldreth House  
 
 

Present: Jon Schoenberg, Pat Jennings, Steve Cronin, David Vanicolla, Stu Sklar and 
John Lee. Also present, Marie Sobalvarro 
 
The minutes from May 6th were read and approved with the deletion of the last line, 
beginning “Next meeting……”  
 
Pat briefed the committee on the all boards meeting. This included that dates for 
submitting requests for funding and for ATM warrant articles. 
 CPIC is October 3rd 
 CPC is October 10th 
 ATM is January 31st 
Also discussed submitting an application letter to SHRAB – Veterans’ Heritage Grants 
by November 6th.  
 
                                 
Pat agreed to talk to Zoll to clarify estimates they submitted earlier for 2 large granite 
stones with foundations, 80 sq ft of granite pavers, and 3 plaques containing 
approximately 200 names (about 70 for WWII, 50 for Korea, and 80 for Vietman).  
 
A motion was made to have Steve and John fill out the Capital Request form and submit 
it to CPIC by October 3rd. The motion was supported by everyone. 
 
Maire Sobalvarro presented a project. She wanted the committee’s support to bring it to 
the CPC for funding. The project is to gild in gold leaf the names of the Civil War 
Veterans on 2 marble tablets mounted outside the doors of the upper town hall meeting 
room. There are 134 names listed. The projected was estimated in 2016 at $10,000 to 
$20,000 or $4.00 per letter. A motion was made to support the restoration of the civil 
war tablets. All present were in favor of the motion. 
 
Next meeting October 24th at 7:30. 
 
 


